## Building & Grounds Committee Meeting Minutes Tuesday, April 3, 2018 Hillsboro CUSD #3

The Building & Grounds Committee Meeting was called to order by Chairperson Greg Bellaver at 5:00 p.m. In attendance were 3 community members, Tim Downen of Hurst – Rosche, Inc., Montgomery County Undersheriff Rick Robbins, Bryce Rupert, Matt Lentz, Fred Butler, David Powell and Kyle Hacke.

Tim Downen outlined for the Committee the proposed upgrades to the safety and security at each campus. The proposal calls for the installation of additional video cameras, the ability to limit and more closely monitor access to buildings and the improvement of handicap access as well as an additional corridor between the main and cafeteria buildings at Hillsboro Junior High.

Maintenance Director, Fred Butler, was in attendance to update the Committee on several recent projects completed, more scheduled for the upcoming summer break, as well as future projects.

The meeting adjourned at approximately 7:02 p.m.